TYENDINAGA MOHAWK COUNCIL MINUTES OCTOBER 13, 2021

A special meeting of the Tyendinaga Mohawk Council was held on Wednesday, October 13, 2021 at 6:55 p.m. in the Council Chambers.

Present: Chief R. Donald Maracle

Councilors: Carl E. (Ted) Maracle, Josh Hill and Lynda Leween

Staff: David Souliere, CAO; Shelley Bowden, Executive Administrative

Assistant and Recording Secretary to Council.

MOTION #1: Moved by Carl E. (Ted) Maracle, seconded by Lynda Leween that

Whereas, the Bay of Quinte watershed experienced level 3 drought conditions in 2016 and Level 2 drought conditions in 2018,2019 and

2020 according to Quinte Conservation, and

Whereas, the Mohawks of the Bay of Quinte have experienced systemic low groundwater conditions in three consecutive years, and

Whereas, the Mohawks of the Bay of Quinte (MBQ) are applying for funding to the renewed Disaster Mitigation Adaptation Fund (DMAF) 2021 intake in an effort to extend piped potable water distribution mains to un-serviced areas of the community; and

Whereas, the project scope includes the design and construction of approximately 31 kilometers of watermain distribution,

Therefore, be it resolved that the Tyendinaga Mohawk Council supports the funding application in the amount of \$77,304,501 to the Disaster Mitigation Adaptation Fund for the 2021 Intake.

M.C.R. #2021/22-052

Carried.

TMC acknowledged the thanks you card from the Quinte Humane Society.

MOTION #2: Moved by Josh Hill, seconded by Lynda Leween that this meeting be

adjourned. (7:01 p.m.)

Carried.

Recorded by:
Shelley Bowden
Executive Administrative Assistant and Recording Secretary to Council

Chief R. Donald Maracle